
 
  

MEMO 
 

Date: March 11, 2020 

To: All Health Care Providers, Physicians and Staff 

From: Dr. Brent Roussin 

Chief Provincial Public Health Officer 

Lanette Siragusa, Provincial Lead 

Health System Integration & Quality, 

Chief Nursing Officer, Shared Health  

  

Re: COVID-19 - Requirement Added for Returning Travelers to Self-Isolate 

Following Travel to Italy 

 

https://www.gov.mb.ca/health/coronavirus/ 

https://sharedhealthmb.ca/health-providers/coronavirus-resources/ 

 

As more countries and provinces report positive cases of COVID-19, including many with 
confirmed – and increasing -community transmission, the risk of exposure to COVID-19 
during travel outside Manitoba continues to increase.  
 
All travelers returning from international travel to Italy, Iran, and Hubei Province, China 
must self-isolate for 14 days.  
 
It is no longer a requirement for providers to submit a Clinical Notification of Reportable 
Diseases and Conditions Form for COVID-19. Providers should continue to report other 
diseases as listed on the form. 
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